LTPOA Minutes December 9, 2014

     Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Roy Hummel, Ken Stojeba, and Doug Leeker.

     President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:02p.m. He asked for a moment of silence for the passing of resident Betty Struckman. There were 5 people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
President’s Report

     President Blaha reported that the siphon had been started, however the rain has affected the level.  The bulletin board at the entrance documents the levels.

     President Blaha made reference to the Christmas decorations at the entrance and said thank you to the person responsible for placing them.  He also thanked everyone for cleaning their ditches and culverts.

     President Blaha also reported that we sent out some letters a couple months ago to residents we thought that needed to tidy up around their property and he said he has noticed that several of the vehicles had been removed as well as hot tubs and other stuff.  He indicated that the letters worked, but we did not get 100% participation.  He stated that we will be vigilant in proceeding in getting it closer to 100%.

Minutes

     November 11, 2014 meeting:  Since the meeting minutes are available online, President Blaha stated he would accept a motion to waive the reading of them.  Marilyn made a motion to waive the reading and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

Treasure’s Report
     Marilyn Meyer reported income of $10.06 from interest.

     Marilyn reported outflow to Mooney Landscape for culvert and road repairs ($3175.00), the November/December newsletter ($245.55), replacement part for the gate bar ($11.95), the portable toilet ($90), Advance Pest Control for spraying the sales office twice a year ($30.00) and the postal permit renewal ($220.00).  Additional outflow came from third quarter legal ($2,313.36), Cincinnati Insurance for our commercial package ($9,321.00), Charter for the gate phone ($106.85), Red Oak Landscaping for mowing the dam ($1,302.00), recording of deed ($24.50) and utilities ($94.32).  The total outflow for the month was $16,934.53.
     The checking account has a balance of $79,055.73.  The Millennium account has a balance of $200,257.64.

     Ken made a motion to approve the report and it was seconded by John.  MOTION PASSED.
     Marilyn sought approval to pay bills, which included a charge for a monitor and keyboard ($144.88), the portable toilet ($90.00), returned postage on a few newsletters ($5.72), 1 ½ hours of snow plowing ($45.00), the accountant for the IRS tax form ($200.00) and supplies to grease the snowplow ($27.71).  The total of the bills for approval came to $513.31.  
     Ken made a motion to approve the bills and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

     Marilyn reported that the county taxes have all been paid ($1,452.60) and our IRS form should be completed next week and mailed.

Building

     John Johnston reported he had a two building permits from Dan and Tammy Stankey, lot F36.  The first is they want to replace the existing broken concrete pad and patio along the existing seawall. The second is to replace the existing 8’ by 16’ dock with one of the same size.  John made motion to approve both permits and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

     John reported that Bret and Julie Breer had purchased the Hirth property, lots K13, 14, 15 and 16 and Mr. Breer was under the assumption that his four lots total 40,000 square feet. He and his wife want to build on these lots.  John said he informed Mr. Breer that he needed to make sure that the lots total 40,000 square feet.  Janet Hirsch informed John that the plots and area could be viewed at www.semogis.com. 

Security

     Roy Hummel reported no new business.

Gate

     Rich Hirsch reported that Will Electronics would be installing the new camera Friday.

Maintenance 

     Ken Stojeba reported no new business.

     John Johnston reported that while Ken was out of town, he prepped the truck and connected the plow. 

LTIA Representative 

     John Johnston reported that the chili cook off is scheduled for December 14th and Rick Quillman is the person to beat!  Marilyn also mentioned the can food drive is the December 14th.

Finance

     Janet Hirsch reported no new business.
 Website/Newsletter

     Janet Hirsch reported that the deadline for the next newsletter is December 20th.

Parents Club and Garden Club

     No report on either issue.

Sewer

     Rich Hirsch reported that on December 3rd there was a sewer leak at 6064 N. Lakeshore Dr., due to a broken cleanout.  Rich reported the leak has been repaired.  It was undetermined on what caused the break.

     Rich reported that the road to the treatment plant had not been repaired yet, but Red Oak indicated they would be repairing the road before Christmas.

Old Business

     President Blaha reported no old business to discuss.

New Business

     Cheryl Miller asked if the boat ramp was going to be repaired.  There is a ditch at the end of the concrete ramp and its difficult to move boat trailers in and out of the water when the water level is lower in the summer.  President Blaha indicated he would look into issue.
     President Blaha reported that he had received an email from Steve Williams at 5722 N. Lakeshore Dr., lot O18, stating there is a section of seawall in front of his house that is in bad shape and he was unsure if it was something the lake maintains or not.  President Blaha reported that the seawall needing repair was the homeowners responsibility and he would contact Mr. Williams to inform him.
     With there being no other new business President Blaha thanked everyone for coming out tonight.  Roy made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Marilyn at 7:30.
